California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council 2010-2011 Meeting Minutes April 16, 2012
Present: G. Armento, S. Downey, L. Farmer, S. Flexo, K. Freesemann, N. Hansuvadha, I. Khoo, 
M. Laws, C. Lindsay, E. Luhr,  V. Novack,S. Platt, S. Sayegh, S. Steimetz, D. Underwood, E. Vettore, W. Woesfel
Guests: J. Blutinger, J. Stone
The meeting was called to order at 2:04pm in BH-302. The agenda was approved as read. The prior meeting minutes are not available for approval. Lesley Farmer was asked to serve as recording secretary for the meeting.
Jewish Studies Program Review (2:10 time certain)

Dr. Flexo presented the PARC review. He reviewed the program’s history, leadership, curriculum, enrollment, student learning outcomes and assessment, faculty, student  resources, budget, outreach, and recommendations.

The group asked several questions:

* Dr. Blutinger agreed with the PARC findings. He noted that this review was the first program review; a program memo was sent in 2007.

* Dr. Blutinger talked about finances, which are donations. The Endowed Chair money has been used, and will be used, to pay for operations, course development, low-enrolled courses, teaching resources, programming, and student help. Outside funds are also used to provide scholarships, most of which require taking a Jewish Studies course.
* The scholarships do not always lead to Jewish Studies minors or majors. The outside events do not lead to student enrollments, although such venues strengthen community connections and donations.

* The number of minors was not noted; Dr. Blutinger will provide numbers of minors and majors.

* It has been difficult to hire a Hebrew language teacher. 

* Required courses have not been offered the last three years. Lowering enrollment caps would help. 

* Is a major needed? Is a minor sufficient. It appears that donors want a degree program. The program started as a consortium with other universities, but was not implemented. CSULB has enough courses to constitute a major. 
* The idea of a Center was discussed by CLA in 2007; information discussion stated that the donators prefer a degree program. 

* A couple of courses are now GE courses. There will be a page ad for SOAR students will list affiliated courses. 

* There has been a workshop for pre-service credential teachers, and the workshops are now vested by an endowment. 

* Advisement is now under control since Dr. Blutinger has access to CMS.

* Assessment has not been done systematically. Dr. Blutinger will meet with affiliated department chairs. 

* Dr. Blutinger has not done a marketing survey about potential interest in the program.

The second recommendation for CLA was reworded:

CLA should support the Jewish Studies program in its efforts to strengthen enrollment of majors and minors [students]. CLA should explore its priorities and possible viable directions with respect to the Jewish Studies curriculum.

It was M/S/P to accept the PARC review recommendations and report as amended.

New business: PARC’s charge was changed to include the VP for Institutional Research and Assessment. It was M/S/P to accept the changes.

Unfinished business: A working group is addressing data tables. If PARC members have comments, they should send them to the PARC steering committee.

Announcements:

The PARC chair will receive 3 units of assigned time (down from 6 units) starting next fall.

The university recognition and showcase of academic (faculty and student) research will be held Arpil 19 3-7pm.

Program status updates were shared. The Criminal Justice self-study was received. The Emergency Services program will be set for September. 
The next meeting will be held on May 2 at 2:30pm; the CCPE unit will be reviewed. Next year’s organizational meeting will be held at 2pm. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Lesley Farmer




